I first met Mal seven years ago when, having just moved to the Island, I turned up for pre-season practice at the NSC. Mal was busy talking to Malc Lewis and we hit it off straight away as the initial introductions were farcical, us all being named Malcolm and then finding out we were all ML’s. 
 
It was a great pleasure to be placed in the same Copy Shop team as Mal because he was passionate about his sport and keen to impart pearls of wisdom on how to play better. He’d often say, “I never apologise for nets and edges because I aim for them!” I actually think he did, because he had more than his fair share and I never did beat him in a competitive match, although it was always great fun trying.
 
When Mal eventually stopped playing table tennis and took up indoor bowls, he was equally as competitive. My wife Chris and I would play him twice a week and we rarely won even though, at times, it was obvious he was not feeling so bright. We’ll miss his cheery disposition and dry sense of humour.

Goodbye Mal, Heaven has gained a great sport and a true gentle man.
 
Malcolm Lambert   
